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Boyd County Board of Education Regular Board Meeting

November 11, 2019 6:00 PM

Boyd County Early Childhood Academy 

12307 Midland Trail Road 

Ashland, KY  41102

Attendance Taken at 5:58 PM: 

Present Board Members:   

Ms. Linda Day 

Dr. Judy Nichols 

Ms. Tammy Pruitt 

Mrs. Mindy Stanley 

Mr. Randall Stapleton, Jr 

1. Called Meeting to Order at 6:01 p.m.  

2. Pledge to the United States Flag led by  

3. Reading of the Board Goals  

  
"All students will be active self-motivated life-long learners."
"All students will graduate and demonstrate the skills and the knowledge to support productive citizenship." 

4. Adoption of the Agenda  

Order #0086 - Motion Passed:  Adoption of the Agenda passed with a motion by Ms. Tammy Pruitt and a second by Mrs. Mindy Stanley.  

Ms. Linda Day             Yes

Dr. Judy Nichols          Yes

Ms. Tammy Pruitt          Yes

Mrs. Mindy Stanley        Yes

Mr. Randall Stapleton, Jr Yes

5. Dialogue  

5.1. Cannonsburg Elementary Site-Based Decision-Making Council and Principal, Jon Stevens   

Discussion: 

Those present with Principal Jon Stevens were Lisa Bocard, Sarah Hill, Kristina Vanover, teachers and Kari Ison and Sabrina Stevens, parents. Mr. Stevens opened by thanking the Board for the opportunity.  He advised Safety is the number one objective.  And Customer service is of the upmost importance.  He stated his teachers and staff know how he feels about this.  He reminded the Board of his famous welcome among the students when asking them how they arrived to school this morning - Ready to learn and go to college.   He said they are building relationships with the students.  He stated PTO and parent involvement are amazing.  Some events they have held are a Porch party before March of the Lions Pride, Fall Festival, Trunk or Treat, and Festival of Trees. He told the Board about the STLP students doing a blessing box which the students place food in the box for students.  They hold fundraisers to put the food in the box.  They replenish once every other week and this is student-led.  He advised the enrollment is up.  He stated the test scores are a touchy situation--Not where we need to be.  He stated he is the instructional leader and he has put some things in place to get those sores up.  He advised they will pull resources to get the scores up! His Safety Patrol  students each morning are helping kids get off the bus,  and helping in the cafeteria.  The Good News Club, sponsored by the First Church of Cannonsburg, involves 30-40 kids who participate in the program. He stated Cannonsburg was well supported by Central Office and was appreciated.  Mr. Boblett mentioned the traffic accident in front of Cannonsburg, and how the staff stepped up and helped with that situation.  It was appreciated and handled well. 

5.2. Catlettsburg Elementary Site-Based Decision-Making Council and Principal Jeff Frasure   

Discussion: 

Those present with Principal Jeff Frasure, were Krista All, and Kim Wilburn, teachers. Mr. Frasure thanked the Board for having them and distributed packets to the Board and Superintendent.  He explained the other members of the Site-Based Decision-Making Council had other obligations.  He distributed two packets of information to the Board and Superintendent. Mr. Frasure advised he loves working in Boyd County Schools. He stated the Principals communicate well with each other; from leadership, central office and down. Mr. Frasure informed the Board the Catlettsburg Police Department is at the school every morning and afternoon helping as there is not a SRO at their school. He advised the enrollment has gone up a little bit.  Catlettsburg won the attendance award.  Every student present received a prize that day for attendance. He stated October hit attendance a bit, and the first three months they had three letters earned.  He advised the PTO does a great job. The high school National Honor Society contacted the elementary schools to participate in fundraisers for BCHS student, Katie.  Catlettsburg held a dance and raised over $900 for Katie,.  He noted this was done with 5th graders out that day on a field trip. He commended the special community that came together. He spoke of test scores stating all schools are working together to have these resources.  Catlettsburg is a two-star school.  Mr. Frasure referred the Board to the color packet of test scores, and the other explains the scores. He asked them to look at the third page of the color packet bar graph.  Last year first year implemented school-wide ready program and they expected an increase.  The blue area score distinguished, 10.1,  13.1 novice, lowest it has been in last five years and are headed in the right direction.  He has addressed a lot of issues in academics.  Journeys program implemented last full year, and school-wide math in May of last year.  He expect to see gains.  He stated now has up to date curriculum and resources to see huge gains within the next 2-3 years.  They have departmentalized fourth and fifth grades, with teachers teaching Math, Reading/Writing, Science/Social Studies seeing every fourth grader and they have seen major impact. Catlettsburg now has a full time librarian. He stated this is huge, worth her weight in gold.  This has so much of an impact and the benefits the kids.  Twice a week, she is teaching curriculum with the library information and offering technology too. Mrs. All stated the librarian finds resources for teachers for their curriculum.  And stated even her autistic students are involved in the library.  This has made such a difference in her students. There was discussion about curriculum.  In conclusion, Mr. Frasure thanked the board. 

5.3. Summit Elementary Site-Based Decision-Making Council and Principal Sean Stewart  

Discussion: 

Those present with Principal, Sean Stewart, were Amanda Jenkins, parent and Sarah Easterling, teacher.  Mr. Stewart distributed packets to the Board and Superintendent. Mr. Stewart began by stating their school is keeping kids safe, and the SRO does a wonderful job. He referred them to the packet regarding test scores.  Summit is a Three-star school -average.  50% were three star schools.  He stated Summit wants to be a five-star school.  He advised great things have been put in place this year.  One new thing is the Reading Recovery Program.  A wonderful asset.  Mrs. Craft is RR leader.  They have seen tremendous growth.  Summit has had Reading Recovery for about 11 years, but lost the grant and just got it back this year.  He advised Mrs. Craft has to be trained so she can be certified to teach others in the district. She attends the University of Kentucky for the training. He highlighted a few programs stating they now have the Go Math program for the next six years which just started this year. He advised Summit is also piloting a new program in Special Education for Tier 3 students.  It is small-group instruction all day long with a Special Education teacher, Regular Ed teacher, and an instructional assistant.  The students love it. Third grade students switch classes this year, getting a second hour of math every day.  He advised the Exact Path program takes the star data and makes individual learning paths for intervention.  He stated parent engagement is a big thing at Summit and provides a family setting. He also spoke of the News program every morning with the students.  He thanked the Board for the opportunity. 

5.4. Ponderosa Elementary Site-Based Decision-Making Council and Principal Brian Eerenberg   

Discussion: 

Principal, Brian Eerenberg, was absent as he was attending the Veterans' Program at the school.  He sent teachers, Tammy Maddox, and Donna Ford in his absence. Mrs. Ford distributed a handout and stated the student enrollment down this year, currently services 334 students. She stated Ponderosa focused mainly on academic test results and are proud to be a four-star school.  Only 1.3 away from being a five- star school.  They had an overall score of 77.7, highest proficiency score in the region.  They also reduced novice- implementing best practices from K to 5. She stated this will be the last year for Journeys and Go Math due to finances but stated they implemented new programs this year by raising $10,000 to purchase Lexia software program one-year license. She spoke of the lack of technology, with only 19 dependable computers and 120 Chrome books for 334 students.  Mrs. Ford advised the cost of the Lexia software license is $10,000 per year and they have already started raising money for next year.  This is only the Site license for Ponderosa.  She advised they had to make decisions to eliminate other programs to get this. She spoke briefly of the school only having a part time librarian, and no SRO right now.  Mrs. Ford spoke of her Breakfast Book Club for fifteen 5th graders which are selected by invitation through RA testing. She highlighted some student life mentioning the sensory path, club day once a month, STLP, Academic team, and Student Council. She noted every student is in a club.  They also had PTA Fall Festival, Dance for BCHS student, Katie, and a Career Day with new Guidance Counselor. She concluded by referring the Board to the handout last page listing the Clubs and Groups available for students to participate at Ponderosa. 

5.5. Boyd County Head Start Policy Council and Director Carla Malone   

Discussion: 

Those attending with Head Start Director, Carla Malone, were Jill McGlone, Early Childhood Specialist, Mike Lyons, parent. Mrs. Malone distributed a packet and directed the Board and Superintendent to the first tab, General Information.  She advised there is a Waiting list of 19 children currently, and the program services 160 Head Start children, 63 Kentucky Preschool children with one opening to be filled by the end of the month, for a total of 243 children being serviced currently. She advised the Board as the governing body their duties to approve criteria for enrollment, and the budget.  She stated this is starting their 5-year cycle, and during the first week of December there will be a review but not on an on-site review.  It will be a phone conference call between the Head Start Federal office, Head Start Staff, the Superintendent and they need a Board representative to participate as well.  Board member, Tammy Pruitt, volunteered to be the Board representative. Mrs. Malone advised Tab 2 explains the curriculum implemented, I am Learning Statements, Literacy and Math Giants to Parents, and PLC Minutes. She noted in Tab 3 she and Mrs. McGlone have been Certified again as CLASS Observers. She spoke of Tab 4 which is the Positives/Negatives of the move to the old high school building, noting the thank you for getting them in this building, all children and staff safer, classrooms have walls and doors that lock, and the internet is rarely down.  She noted the staff is more comfortable about the children's safety.  She advised they are talking about getting a buzzer system on the office door.  There was discussion regarding restroom issues, not being allowed to use the 400 wing and 500 wing restrooms, and transportation issues due to not having enough bus drivers.  She also spoke of the frustration of having no idea who has access to the building using an ID and/or key.  She spoke of several issues with the wrestling team still using the gymnasium for practice. She advised there was discussion to get book vending machines.  To access books from the machine with a token.  She believes Marathon is going to help purchase the vending machine.  She also advised a Sensory walk, much like Ponderosa has, is something they want to do.  She thanked the Board for a full time counselor, Penny Fuller.  She spoke again regarding restroom issues.  The ECERS review says children should not wait more than 3 minutes and sometimes the wait time can exceed 30 minutes in some instances which can result in accidents.  She noted again, she was told restrooms by cafeteria cannot be used by Head Start.  She stated with the transportation issues, some students were on buses 1 1/2 hours.  She advised there are drivers that want to drive for Head Start but not the large district routes.  This provides only 4 hour a day so a lot of people do not want to work for 4 hours.  She stated this is something that needs to be worked on. There were questions from the Board about Head Start having their own drivers.  And Mrs. Malone stated that was only the first year when they purchased their own buses, but then Transportation Director Cheryl Caldwell took over.  There was discussion to get this bus issue resolved by Board Chair, Linda Day. Mrs. Malone directed the Board to Tab 5, the Head Start Program Award Grant notice for year 2019-2020.She directed the Board to the last page listing of the four staff members obtaining their CDA Credentials, and six that are currently enrolled.  She stated all staff now have their CDA, a degree or currently enrolled.  She concluded by thanking the Board for the opportunity. 

6. Focus of Business/Topics for Next Meeting  

6.1. Next Board of Education meeting, Tuesday, November 19, 2019, 6:00pm @ Boyd County High School Alumni Auditorium (please note, this is one week earlier than usual)  

7. Adjourned at 8:00pm  

Order #0087 - Motion Passed:  Adjournment passed with a motion by Ms. Tammy Pruitt and a second by Mrs. Mindy Stanley.  

Ms. Linda Day             Yes

Dr. Judy Nichols          Yes

Ms. Tammy Pruitt          Yes

Mrs. Mindy Stanley        Yes

Mr. Randall Stapleton, Jr Yes

_____________________________________
_____________________________________

Linda Day, Chairperson



William L. Boblett, Jr.,Superintendent


